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Background and Introduction 
 
The January 2nd budget hearings provide an opportunity for people with developmental disabilities (DD), families, 
providers and concerned citizens to provide public input on the state budget. The goal of this budget hearing guide is to 
support your advocacy at these hearings. Citizens have the opportunity to speak to members of the Virginia General 
Assembly money committees for 3 minutes. In order to make DD services a priority in the state budget, we need as 
many people as possible to speak in support of them. 
 
Virginia’s progress in serving people with DD and meeting the Department of Justice (DOJ)-Virginia Settlement 
Agreement is at risk because of the dire crisis that will only continue to get worse if the needs of people are not funded. 
More than 12,700 Virginians are waiting for essential DD Medicaid Waiver services.  This is double the number that were 
waiting in 2012, when Virginia entered the settlement agreement with DOJ.  The workforce crisis is affecting the 
availability of caregivers and other Direct Support Professionals to provide services to those who have waiver services, 
putting their health and safety in jeopardy.  Virginia’s insufficient reimbursement rates for waiver services is a leading 
factor in the workforce crisis leaving our most vulnerable citizens at risk of costly institutionalization.  
 
We encourage you to use your three minutes to let legislators know why these issues (or any issues in The Arc’s 
legislative agenda) are PERSONAL to you.  
 

You can also encourage others to show their support by attending even if they are not speaking​. 

A few more tips to help you prepare... 
● Begin your testimony by introducing yourself, your city or county of residence and why you are testifying. 
● Briefly state your KEY MESSAGE (i.e. fund more DD Waivers, increase reimbursement rates, support inclusive 

education). 
● Tell your story- how are you/family members affected? 
● Keep your statement under 3 minutes- but shoot for 2. 
● Speaker sign-up begins 1 hour before the start of the hearing. The line often forms earlier. 
● If speaking for someone who cannot be there, bring a picture and hold it up while testifying. 
● Be respectful. 
● If using talking points or statistics, try to use ​only​ one or two. Your message should be personal. 
● Bring extra copies of your statement for press, legislators and committee staff. 
● Share your updates, photos and videos on The Arc of Virginia's Facebook page and Twitter (@TheArcofVA) using 

hashtags  #OurTimeHasCome,  #RaiseTheRates, #FundPriority1, #InclusiveEducation.  
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The Arc of Virginia's Message to Legislators: 
 

Thank you​ for your past support of the DD Waiver program. The Waivers you have provided in 

the past are helping many people with developmental disabilities live “A Life Like Yours” in 

their community and have provided much needed relief to family caregivers. These Waivers 

have literally changed lives. 

 

 
(We are asking all speakers to include the following message in 

your statement to the committee members) 
 

 
We urge you to take the following actions in the state budget: 
 

● Fully Fund Priority One Waiver Wait List 
 

● Increase Reimbursement Rates to ensure individuals have 
access to quality services. 

 

● Support Inclusive Education by Directing the Virginia Dept. of 
Education to work with public school divisions in an inclusive 
education pilot program.  
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Ideas for Telling Your Story 
 
Here is a list of questions to help you brainstorm and prepare your story for the budget hearings. 

Please do not feel that you need to answer each question. These are just some ideas to get you started. 

For Self-Advocates 
• What are your dreams, hopes and goals? What support do you need to reach them? 

• Are you on a waiting list? How does that affect you and/or your family? 

• Do you have a job? If not, do you want one? Why is having a job important to you? 

• Why do you think it is important that people with disabilities are included in schools and communities? 

• D​o ​you receive services now (like a job coach or a counselor)? How do they help you? 

• If you have a waiver are you receiving the services you need now? 

• Have you ever been on a  

• waiting list? What was that life like for you? How is your life different now? 

• Why do you think legislators should provide more DD Waivers for the waiting list? 

For Family Members 
• If you don't have services right now, what kind of services/supports are needed? 

• If you are on a waiting list, what is life like for your family? How long have you been waiting? 

• Is your son or daughter currently included in his/her school or community? Why do you think it 

is important that people with disabilities are included in their schools and communities? 

• How are you/your family affected by a particular issue in the state budget? 

•   What kind of support needs does your family member have? 

•   If you have a waiver, are you affected by the DD workforce crisis caused by low reimbursement rates? 

• How does the Waiver help your family member have access to the community? 

 

For Friends & Concerned Citizens 
• Thank you and Why are you compelled to speak on behalf of people with DD? 

• Do you have a friend/neighbor/colleague who is affected by DD services? How are they affected? 

• Why do you support additional Waivers for the DD Waiver waiting list? 

• As a constituent, why is your legislator’s support of people with DD important to you? 

• As a constituent, how do you feel about Virginia's near-bottom rankings for developmental disability 

services?  
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General Assembly Letter Writing 
 
It is critical that we have a lot of people speaking up about community-based services at the Budget Hearings.  
If you can’t make it to a hearing,  please write a letter to your legislators as soon as possible.  
Then send a copy of your letter to the House and Senate money committees (see page 2 for addresses). 
 
To find out who your legislators are and how to contact them, please visit the Virginia General Assembly’s 

website at ​http://whosmy.virginiageneralassembly.gov/ 
 

Things to Remember When Writing Your Letter 

• Address envelope to “The Honorable Delegate/Senator [name]”. 
• Address letter to “Delegate/Senator” in the body of the letter. 
• Keep your letter concise and to the point. Remember to include the key message. 
• Let your legislator know you appreciate their efforts. 
• Briefly tell the legislator about how you are affected. If you need help telling your story, please refer to 

page 5. 
• Ask to meet with your representative or speak with him/her over the phone if a meeting is not possible. 
• If you have not had a response back from your representative within 2 weeks of mailing the letter, call their                    

office and inquire as to whether they received it. If possible, request a meeting or a time to discuss your                    
situation over the phone. 

 
Have questions or need help?​ - Contact The Arc of Virginia email: ​info@thearcofva.org​ or call.  
 

We have been told it makes a big difference when a legislator 
receives a personalized, traditional letter from at least ​12 ​different 
constituents! 

 
Help us strengthen our voice — ask nearby friends and family to 

join you in a letter writing campaign! 
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Staying Connected with the​ ​“A Life Like Yours” ​Movement 

Become a Member of The Arc 
 

Know More.    Connect More.      Save More. 
 
The primary purpose of membership organizations, such as The Arc, is to have strength in numbers. The Arc’s 
membership consists of people with I/DD, family members, professionals and concerned citizens who believe in “A Life 
Like Yours.” When The Arc of Virginia visits legislators, we let them know that we are there representing members in 
their districts. 
 
When you join The Arc, you help to strengthen and sustain the “A Life Like Yours” movement, joining together 
thousands of people with I/DD and their families. Contact your local chapter to join The Arc today! 
 
For a list of local chapters, visit ​www.thearcofva.org/about-the-arc/local-chapters. ​If you do not have a local chapter of 
The Arc in your community, you can join The Arc of Virginia by downloading a membership form from our website at 
www.thearcofva.org/about-the-arc/join-the-arc. 

 
Follow Us on Twitter & Facebook 
 

The Arc of Virginia staff post updates on Facebook and Twitter about how public policy is affecting Virginians with I/DD 
and their families. We also post items of interest on these pages, such as photos, media articles and upcoming events. Visit 
us on Facebook (The Arc of Virginia) and on Twitter (@TheArcofVA) to get connected. 
 

 
Sign Up for Action Alerts 
 

Sign up for email Action Alerts about budget issues and legislation affecting Virginians with I/DD. By signing up for 
Action Alerts, The Arc can help you contact your elected officials at critical times in the budget — when we need them to 
hear from you most. When you receive an alert, you will be able to email your legislators directly with just a couple clicks 
(suggested talking points are provided). You can personalize your email message, even copy and paste your personal story 
from budget hearing testimony.  
 

 
For More Information, Please Contact: 
 
Tonya Milling- Executive Director 
tmilling@thearcofva.org​ (804) 649-8481, ext. 101 
www.thearcofva.org 
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INCREASING WAIVER REIMBURSEMENT RATES  
Sufficient rates are necessary to ensure individuals have access to quality supports and services​. 
 

 ​• Sufficient reimbursement rates are essential to address the dire workforce crisis for waiver services and reduce 
turnover so that people have access to the supports and services made possible by their waivers. 
 
 • Waiver rates are based on outdated information from the 2013 study by the Human Services Research Institute(HRSI). 
Recommendations from the study for rates were not fully adopted resulting in a severe shortage of Direct Support 
Professionals,leaving individuals without services and at risk​.  
 
 

ADDRESSING THE DD PRIORITY 1 URGENT WAIVER WAITING LIST  
Fully Fund Priority 1 urgent waiver waiting list.  
 

• Individuals in Priority 1 have been assessed as needing services immediately, by the Commonwealth's own definition. 
It is imperative to fund Priority 1 to address the urgent needs of these citizens. There are 3,200 individuals in Priority 
Level 1. 
 
•The current system of funding has driven people into various states of crisis for services - a method which only ends up 
costing the Commonwealth more money, both in the short-term and in the long run, and guarantees that the waiting list 
will only continue to grow.  
 
 

FURTHERING INCLUSIVE EDUCATION 

Direct the VA Department of Education to work with public school divisions in a pilot program to identify 
the resources that would be needed to (1) return students in private school placements whose needs can be 
met in the public setting with appropriate supports and services in place, to their neighborhood schools, (2) 
prevent out-of-public school placements for students at risk of placement, and (3) suggest a process for 
utilizing Children’s Services Act(CSA) and Department of Education dollars to se​cure the identified resources 
and services.  
 

• ​Since the first study by the Commission on Youth that examined spending by the Office of Children's Services for 
private special education placement, school division representatives serving on workgroups and offering comment have 
repeat​edly stated that they would prefer to serve the students they have placed in a private special education school. 
School divisions should be supported in identifying specific training, staffing, or other services they need in order to build 
the ca​pacity to return students to public schools or to prevent out-of-school placements of students whose parents wish 
to keep them in public school. 
 
•Current CSA funding methods systematically incentivize the most restrictive environments for students by only 
providing this additional funding for students IF they are placed outside of the public schools. 
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   ​DD Waiver Waitlist by Community Services Board 
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